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Grow by 1 Campaign 

Dear MiOTA Members, 

First of all thank you for your 
engagement professionally in your state 
professional association.  Being a 
member communicates your investment 
in the profession, your desire to be 
informed as well as your interest in 
advocating for occupational therapy. 

1 in 16 professionals in the state of 
Michigan are a part of our organization.  
Obviously they must not understand the 
benefits of membership.  We need each 
member to share in the mission of 
Growing by 1!  What this means is each 
member encourages and successfully 
engages an OT professional that is 
currently not a member into becoming a 
member of our great organization. 

Why should someone become a 
member? 

 Our membership dues 

support the advocacy and 

protection of our licensure 

and practice in the state of 

Michigan  

 Our membership dues allow 

members to be informed 

about important changes to 

state practice acts and 

licensure  

 Our membership dues 

provide free continuing 

education opportunities (see 

list of free upcoming CEU 

events0 

These three bullet points speak volumes!  

You are a member – encourage one 
professional to become part of our 
membership.   

We will help you Grow by 1! 

 Invite the membership 

committee to join one of 

your staff meetings – we will 

take as little or as much time 

as you offer to talk about 

MiOTA 

 Send us the name and 

contact information of 

someone considering 

membership –we will call 

them and gently recruit 

them 

 Invite them to a chapter 

meeting, attend with them.  

Demonstrate the power of 

networking and engaging 

professionally. 
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“Two of the greatest predictors of 
success are the ability to say hello 
and the ability to say goodbye.” 
Robert J Braathe 

It is with great sadness that we say 
goodbye to one of our long time 
board members, Lydia Christesen.  
She has moved to a warmer climate 
to be closer to family and continue 
her career.   Her absence will leave a 
big hole, not only on our team, but in 
our hearts.  She will be missed by all 
who came to know her.  Lydia came 
up with many wonderful ideas for 
our conferences, many which were 
implemented.  We want to wish her 
happiness in her new adventure and 
hope to see her visiting here 
frequently.   

As we share the sad news about 
losing one of our board members, 
we also have exciting news about our 
next conference that is applicable to 
all OT’s!  We are excited to welcome 
Nicole Austin, MS, PT, CHT to Baker 
College in Flint Michigan for a 
splinting course.   Information is 
included for this awesome course, 
but space is limited so if you are 
interested, reserve your spot soon. 

. 

 

 

  

HAND SIS 

Marilyn Corrigan, Rasa Poorman, 
Lodia Runco & Laurie Saunders 

MSHT 

Detroit Chapter 
Meeting 
 

Detroit Chapter Meeting 
Tuesday March 31, 2015 
5:30-6:30 pm 
Wayne State University 
Eugene Applebaum College 
of Pharmacy and Health 
Sciences 
259 Mack Ave. 
Detroit  MI 48201 
For more information contact 
Nancy Milligan at nancyv-
m@wayne.edu 
1 continuing education unit 

 

Attention OT/OTA Colleges 

Please invite the MiOTA 
Membership Committee to 
come and speak with your 
students about the benefits 
of joining MiOTA.  We will 
discuss the benefits of 
joining as a student (our 
special student advantages) 
and the importance of 
maintaining membership as 
a licensed clinician.  Please 
contact Sonny Grendel –
 sonnykay12@gmail.com to 
schedule a date and time. 

We all welcome a new year with open 
arms and hopes for a better year.  That 
could not ring more true for MiOTA 
from a financial standpoint.  With the 
New Year, MiOTA we have dreams of a 
better year. To assist MiOTA with the 
change we will have to make some 
difficult decisions.  We will be looking 
for feedback from members and non-
members in order to assist us with 
making changes – look for a survey to 
come your way in the coming weeks.  
Income for MiOTA is dependent upon 
membership, marketing, and 
attendance to conference – look for a 
membership drive campaign and 
changes to the marketing of MiOTA.  

The financial status at the end of 2014: 
Checking account $2,769; Savings 
account $2,505.  Income for 2014 was 
$70,427 and the expenses were 
$87,136. Yes this means that MiOTA 
saw a $16,708 loss. The result of this 
loss means that MiOTA has drastic 
decisions to make in the coming year.  
Our first budget cut was related to 
printing and postage. More changes to 
our budget are indicated.  Again, 
please take the time to fill out the 
survey that will be sent out in the 
coming weeks. 

Huron Valley Chapter News: by 
Marie Miller, MOTR/L 

On Monday, January 12th Nancy 
Milligan and Andrea Weid gave a 
presentation that summarized their 
Fieldwork Education Nuts and Bolts 
(Student Program Basics) seminar. 
They discussed the value and purpose 
of being a fieldwork educator as well 
as how to prepare for becoming the 
best educator you can be. Discussion 
ranged from policies and procedures 
for creating a student program to 
personal experiences with being a 
mentor or educator. In an effort to 
make the topic more applicable to 
everyone, we discussed ways you can 
be a mentor ("educator") without 
taking on a student. Some attendees 
exchanged emails and phone numbers 
in an effort to be available to each 
other for advice in their respective 
fields (perfect examples of being a 
mentor without the label of "fieldwork 
educator"). Finally, everyone provided 
ideas for future CEU topics and 
received some great suggestions as 
well as had some attendees volunteer 
to be key presenters for future 
meetings. We made a plug about 
building a team to brainstorm and run 
meetings, but as of now we are still on 
the hunt for a Huron Valley Chapter 
committee. 
 
The next meeting will take place 
on Tuesday, April 7th 2015 at 7:00pm. 
Either in the Huron Dining Room or the 
Eagle Conference room depending on 
level of anticipated attendance. Hope 
to see you there! 

 

 



WINTER 2015 | Issue 1 1 3

 

 

 

Notice the image of the young woman that’s 
within a text column on the preceding page. 
The background has been removed from that 
image to allow text to wrap directly around 
the subject. 

Office 2010 introduced several new and 
improved picture formatting tools in Word, 
PowerPoint, and Excel. Among those is the 
Remove Background tool that you can use to 
remove backgrounds from your own images, 
similar to the sample image on the preceding 
page. 

To do this in Word, first insert your image 
into the document (on the Insert tab, click 
Picture), and then select it. Then, on the 
Picture Tools Format tab, in the Adjust 
group, click Remove Background. 

The Remove Background feature 
automatically displays what it believes to be 
the central subject of the image. However, 
it’s easy to adjust this if the immediate result 

is not what you need. 

On the Background Removal tab, click Mark 
Areas to Keep or Mark Areas to Remove 
and then drag your mouse pointer in a line 
across the portion of the image you want to 
add or remove. When you are finished 
making adjustments, click Keep Changes. 

 

Abico eum, ille et, conventio obruo duis 
ullamcorper ut, neo demoveo. Vel reprobo: 

HEADING 5 
Contact Info 

 

  

Formatting Tips 
by [Article Author] 

Remove Image 
Backgrounds 
by [Article Author] 

Baker College along with Michigan Society of Hand Therapists (MSHT) 

Presents 

Advanced Orthotic Fabrication 

Presented by: Noelle Austin, MS, PT, CHT 

Co-sponsored by: 

Patterson Medical and CJ Education 

Date:    April 17 and 18, 2015 

Time:    Friday 8:00 am – 5:00 pm; Saturday, 8:00 am- 12:00 noon 

Location: Baker College, 1050 W Bristol Rd., Flint, Mi.  48507 (Room A205) 

                    

Cost: MiOTA / MPTA /ASHT Member/ Students:  $215.00 

          Nonmembers:                                                        $240.00 

          Late Registration (AFTER  March 18 ):              $240/265 

  LIMITED TO 40 ATTENDEES 

                          For any Questions, please call Rasa Poorman, OTR/L, CHT at (248) 344-2304  Make checks payable to MSHT and mail to: 

Rasa Poorman OTR, CHT 25529 Keenan Ct., Novi, MI  48375 

Confirmations will be emailed  

For lodging arrangements please contact: 

Americas Best Value Inn and Suites @ 810-233-9000.  6075 Hill 23 Drive Flint, Mi.  48507 

Room rate of 67.90 plus tax being held until 4/1/15. 

Mention MSHT for rate 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

                                             Registration Form (please complete ENTIRE form)  and please print clearly 

Name:________________________________________________________ 

Address:______________________________________________________ 

Employer:_____________________________________________________ 

Phone: _________________________ Fax__________________________ 

Email ________________________________________________________ 

MiOTA/ASHT/MPTA Membership number:___________________________________ 

Total enclosed:______________________________________________________ 
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AROUD TOWN 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

Advanced Orthotic Fabrication 

Tentative Agenda 

 

Friday, April 17 

8:00-8:30am:  Check in/Continental Breakfast 

8:30-9:45am:   Lecture: Orthotic Principles 

9:45-10:00am:  Vendor Break 

10:00-12:00:  Lab: PIP mobilization orthoses 

 Serial static PIP extension: QuickCast and Orficast, Functional PIP orthoses to encourage 
ROM (ring design)  

12:00-1:00   Vendor exhibits/ Lunch- Provided 

1:00-3:00pm:  Lab: MP joint mobilization 

    Dynamic MP extension orthosis (using Digitec system) 

3:00pm:   Vendor Break 

3:15-5:00pm: Lab  

 MP flexion orthosis (using Aquaform zipper splint) 

Saturday, April 18 
8:15-8:30am:  Registration/ check in/Continental Breakfast 

8:30-9:30am:  Lecture: Clinical Pearls 

9:30-12:00   Lab: arthritis 

    Thumb CMC immobilization orthosis (thermoplastic and custom Neoprene demonstration) 

    PIP extension restriction  orthosis(Swan Neck deformity) 

 

Upon completion of this course, participants will be able to: 

 Identify proper orthosis nomenclature as described by ASHT and Medicare 

 Gain familiarity with a variety of orthotic and strapping materials 

 Appropriately select thermoplastic materials based on understanding the characteristics and application 

 Recognize the proper and improper application of force to a body part 

 Understand and develop decision-making skills in choosing dynamic, serial static and static progressive approaches to mobilization orthoses. 

 Appreciate the mechanics related to application of an orthosis to a body part 

 Understand the indications, precautions and contraindications for a variety of orthoses 

 Develop skills necessary to successfully fabricate a variety of orthoses. 

 Assess proper fit and function of completed orthoses. 
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I am excited to share our hard work 
and advocacy efforts are making a 
difference.  December 2014 hit us 
hard as Lame Duck session decided 
to pursue passing of the Applied 
Behavioral Analysis licensure Senate 
Bill, 655. without public comment. 
We, as in MiOTA Executive Board, 
would like to emphasize we are not 
in opposition of Applied Behavioral 
Analysis therapists getting licensed, 
but we are opposing the wording in 
the bill.  MiOTA, Michigan Physical 
Therapy Association, and the 
Michigan Speech and Hearing 
Association through the 
collaboration of the Tri Alliance 
organization worked together to 
provide letters of concern, met with 
legislators, and communicated with 
our lobbyists  and the speaker of the 
house feverishly over 3 weeks  - 
daily.  The bill did not articulate a 
clear scope of practice and the 
phraseology around treating 
patients with autism and brain injury 
were concerning to our scope of 
practice.  The bill will likely come to 
the floor early 2015.  Federal 
initiatives are pushing for this bill 
and so is our Lt Gov. Calley, hence 
we would like to collaborate, 
communicate, and advocate for the 
understanding of OT / ABA 
partnership and see a clear, 
comprehensive bill enacted.  Anyone 
interested in assisting with this 
legislative platform please contact 
the MiOTA office and we will get you 
involved. 

More in 2015… Advocacy Action 
points to watch for on our web page 
as well as through AOTA’s 
Legislative section web site: 

-  

-  

- MEDICAID CAP 

APPEAL: You can 

submit a letter today to 

support this advocacy 

measure. If you are a 

AOTA member follow 

this link for your access 

to advocate: 

http://capwiz.com/aota/i

ssues/alert/?alertid=6402

9986&PROCESS=Take+

Actiony for this concern 

 

- MENTAL HEALTH:  

federal bill: Helping 

Families in Mental 

Health Crisis Act, look 

for action on this bill in 

2015, State: Senator 

Debbie Stabenow is 

actively pursuing and 

implementing mental 

health legislation in 

Michigan including 

school based 

programming. Please 

send her a letter to 

support these actions.  

Occupational Therapists 

are not identified as 

mental health 

professionals on any of 

these bills, hence that is 

one area occupational 

therapists still need to 

advocate towards. 

Please go to 

www.michigan.gov to 

familiarize yourself with 

her initiative if you need 

more information.  If you 

are an AOTA member 

please follow the link to 

write to Senator 

Stabenow:  

http://capwiz.com/aota/

home/, type in your zip 

code and you will be 

prompted to the page to 

submit a letter 

- AUTISM: continual 

advocacy to increase OT 

inclusion for children on 

Medicaid under 5 y/o 

CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS:  The 
advocacy team is looking for 
volunteers. No longer can we live in a 
bubble in our professions we must 
pop the bubble and advocate outside 
our place of employment, at the 
state and federal level, big or small, 
writing a letter or meeting with 
representatives, we need everyone 
to help.  Your voice does change 
laws and make a difference for our 
profession. 

Thanks for such a great support 
finishing strong in 2014. 

 

Winter 2015 Advocacy Report by Denise 

Hoffman, MSOT, OTRL 

Free Upcoming Continuing 
Education Events: 

These continuing education events are 
held via teleconference and webinar 
format on a monthly basis for our 
membership.  To RSVP for the February 
event send an email to Cathleen Johnson 
@ 
cathleen@therapiststrainingtherapists.co
m   To RSVP for the March, April, May and 
June event  wait for an email invite from 
MiOTA at the beginning of each month w/ 
instructions or look for the posting on the 
MiOTA website (insert link).    Your 
membership allows you free access to this 
event – each participant will receive a 
certificate following the presentation.   

February 25 @ 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
Michigan Occupational Therapy Rules 
Review 

March 18 @ 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
Therapeutic Exercise with the Oncology 
Patient 

April 16 @ 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
Cognition:  An overview for OT 

May 20th @ 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 
Successful Supervision & Collaboration of 
OT and OTA professionals 
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MiOTA First Annual 5K Run 

October 11, 2015 

and 

MiOTA 2015 Annual Conference 

October 12 and 13, 2015 

at 

Grand Traverse Resort 

100 Grand Traverse Blvd 

Acme, MI 49610 

231-534-6000 

800-236-1577 

 

Call For Papers Due April 1, 2015 

(Looking for presenters to submit topics related to ethics, documentation, 
human trafficking, and pain management) 
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 Message from the Leader - Gambling and Statistics Kirsten Matthews – Leader of the Executive Committee  

I’ve always been a huge fan of statistics.  I love how with the proper analysis and the right algorithms, you can make a lot of 
assumptions and predictions; you can correlate and you can refute a point.  Honestly, coming from a family with siblings 
who are engineer and math-majors, I will even admit to being a little jealous of what, at least from the outside, seems like 
the simplicity of relying on objective, concrete numbers to make decisions.  You can check your work, you can come up with 
solid answers, and although you can make mistakes, you can easily find what is wrong and go back and rework it. 

The social sciences are subject to more variables; and although statistics can be instrumental in helping us to create 
evidence-based practice, social sciences are about people.  People are multi-faceted creatures; with attitudes, belief and 
motivations built on past and present experiences. People who have situations and support that can be as stable as a rock or 
change as quickly as the wind… or maybe even the Michigan weather. In some instances, despite our best attempts, with 
the social sciences, things can just plain and simply be more of a gamble.  Certainly we can make assumptions based on fact 
and research, but there sometimes are variables that we can’t know. Someone once compared making assumptions on the 
human spirit to being more of an act of gambling than science.  I don’t know if they were right, but sometimes it does make 
me wonder. 

Occupational Therapy practitioners are well aware of this; we know the importance of not just identifying what the problem 
is, but looking and understanding on a deeper level behind the issues - who the person is.  We know what our client’s homes, 
routines, roles, responsibilities, and productive tasks are.  We ask questions, we build relationships, and we integrate our 
care through the acute to home to community environments.  We formulate thoughts and we test theories and we measure 
our outcomes.  We know we can have all the answers one minute and sometimes be blindsided into having none of them 
the next.  And, when we find something isn’t working, we ask MORE questions, measure MORE data and test MORE 
theories.   

MiOTA’s numbers, although notably increased during times of crisis, are the same numbers they were 10 years ago.  We’ve 
been offering more member benefits, such as our free learning webinars, we have some chapters who have become strong 
and we have some amazing volunteers who make a difference.  We were able to develop a beautiful new website with 
online renewals and registrations and a members-only section.  We were able to revive the Friends of Occupational Therapy 
in Michigan PAC. We were able to successfully keep a bill that would have licensed ABA therapists from passing without the 
ability for public comment over concerns within the wording of the bill.  We have been continuing to complete our ongoing 
work to deal with the reimbursement issues with pediatric therapy services.  There never is a shortage of things to do or to 
advocate for, to say the least, and we appreciate that we have had a lobbyist and office staff located in Lansing that could 
talk directly with legislators and other stake holders when crisis has struck.  Because when it does strike, we often seem to 
have little to next to no time to coordinate a large-scale reaction.  

We have made mention a few times that our lobbyist and office staff cost had gone up a few years ago and in the face of the 
costs, we raised the annual dues for MiOTA. The new website also has additional costs. Looking at the numbers in lieu of the 
constant drive to increase membership several years ago, statistics told us that we needed an increase in dues or we 
wouldn’t be able to pay the lobbyist and management firm. We did so, and although it held us over, the budget still 
remained tight.  We cut cost and cut cost until we had a bare bones budget.  But it still is not enough.  So, again, we are at a 
crossroads.   

So, over the next few months it is time to dig deeper and do what we as occupational therapy practitioners do best: evaluate 
and measure, ask questions and learn, and for better or for worse, make a plan. Clearly, despite it seeming like the best plan 
at the time, it is not doing the job we needed it to do.  

You will be noticing more surveys in the next few months.  We encourage you as a member and those who are not members 
to complete and return the surveys.  We want to hear from practitioners in all stages of their professional careers, members 
or not.  Although we want to know what we can do better, please remember to let us know what you like and what is 
working.  We have some decisions to make – some which could be quite hard.  We hope that we can use your good 
constructive feedback help us use statistical reasoning to plan our future, not gamble on it. 

Thank you, as always, for your support and membership. 

Newsletter Deadlines:  May 1st, August 1st, November 1st and February 1st of each year.  For articles and photos please send emails to 
casedo@northvilleschools.org 


